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Newsletter   

Edition 17—19th October 2023 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Report 

Enrolments for 2024 

Enrolments for 2024 are fairly stable and we will begin 

next year with approximately 400 students. If you will 

not be returning to Tyabb next year, please let us know 

as this may have an impact on the grade structures we 

have planned. This is the planned structure for 2024 

but may change if enrolments in certain year levels 

change. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During November we will start to work out classes for 

2024. The placement of children in grades is a 

complex task, taking into account the academic and 

social characteristics of each child, friendship groups 

and special circumstances. These decisions are well 

thought out and will not be changed once allocated.  

Please know that we do not to take requests for 

particular teachers unless there are exceptional 

circumstances or the student has specific learning or 

behavioural needs.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

The time has arrived for our first disco in about 5 years 
and we are super excited! Our junior disco Prep to 
Grade 2 is from 5.00—6.30pm and our senior disco 
Grades 3,4,5 & 6 is from 7.00— 8.30pm.  To assist 
with the smooth running of this event and to ensure the 
safety and wellbeing of our students we ask the 
following: 
• Students are to arrive at the double door entrance to 

the hall no earlier than 10 minutes prior to start time. 
Could children please bring a filled water bottle with 
them. 

• At these doors parents are required to sign in their 
children in to the event with children only 
proceeding in to the hall. For security and supervision 
reasons parents ( unless authorised helpers) will not 
be allowed to enter the hall/disco. If your child will 
be picked up by someone other than a parent please 
advise when signing them in. 

• We then ask parents to leave the property promptly 
to free up parking spaces. Parking will be available 
on Jones Rd and in the staff carpark and gravel drive 
through off Mornington Tyabb Rd. Some parents may 
also choose to park on McLauren Drive and walk 
down the hill.  

• Please arrive to pick up your child on time via the 
same entrance. Parents will sign their child out at the 
door and then enter the hall to collect their child. We 
then ask parents to exit through the other side of the 
hall via the hall side doors. Staff will be there to direct 
you.   

• Please be on time to pick up your child.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupil free  days 

  
Term 4     MONDAY 6th November  
  Common Practice Day (Monday before Melbourne Cup)  
 
Term 4    WEDNESDAY 20th December 
Curriculum Day  ( last day for students on Tuesday 19th     
December) 

Model 1    

Prep 2 classes 

One 3 classes 

Two 3 classes 

Three 3 classes 

Four 2 classes 

Five 3 classes 

 Six 2 classes 

  18 classes 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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School preparations for bushfire season 
 

Each year, to prepare for bushfires and grassfires, schools and early childhood  
services complete a range of activities. The Department of Education runs an annual fire risk 
assessment of schools and early childhood services. They are allocated a  
category of risk (categories 0 to 4) and are published on the Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR). 
All schools and early childhood services listed on the BARR and Category 4 list will also close 
when a Catastrophic fire danger rating day is forecast in their fire weather district.    

 

When the Bureau of Meteorology provides public fire danger rating forecasts or fire weather 
warnings, they use fire weather district areas. In Victoria, there are 9 fire weather districts, 

which are based on Local Government Area boundaries. Our school is in Central fire weather district. As part of preparing our school for the fire 
season, we have updated and completed our Emergency Management Plan and prioritised maintenance works that may assist in preparing for 
the threat of fire and cleared our facility’s grounds and gutters. 

 
What does this mean for our school? 
 
Our school has been identified as being at risk of bushfire or grassfire and is a Category 3 school. Our school will close on a 
day forecasted as Catastrophic fire danger rating in Central fire district.  We are on the BARR ( Bushfire at Risk Register). 
 

What is the department’s policy? 

The department’s Bushfire and Grassfire Preparedness Policy requires all schools and early childhood services on the BARR and the Category 4 
list to close when a Catastrophic fire danger rating day is forecast in their fire weather district. All school bus routes which travel in or through a 

district with Catastrophic fire danger must also be cancelled.  

 
When will our school be closed due to Catastrophic fire danger? 

Our school will close on a day forecasted as Catastrophic fire danger rating in central fire district. Closure of the school due to a forecast  
Catastrophic day will be confirmed on the day prior and we will provide you with advice before the end of the school day. Any information        

regarding potential or confirmed Catastrophic fire danger days will be communicated to you by SMS and via a Sentral Post. 

 
Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, even if the weather forecast changes.  This is to avoid confusion and help your  

family plan alternative care arrangements for your child.  It is also important to be aware that: 

• No one will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Catastrophic day. 

• Out-of-school-hours care will also be cancelled on these days. 

• All bus routes that travel through the Catastrophic area will be cancelled. 

• School camps will be cancelled if a Catastrophic fire danger rating day is forecast for fire weather district in which the camp is located, or if 
the travel involves passing through areas that have Catastrophic fire danger. 

 
Families are encouraged to action their Bushfire Survival Plan on Catastrophic fire danger rating days.  On such days, children should never 
be left at home alone or in the care of older children. For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the Country Fire Authority (CFA) advises 
that when Catastrophic days are forecast, the safest option is to leave the night before or early on the morning of the Catastrophic day. 
 
What can families and the school community do to help us prepare? 

• Ensure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone numbers.  

• Keep in touch with us by reading our newsletters, checking our website, by talking to your child’s teacher or any other member of staff about 

our emergency management plan.] 

• Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternative care arrangements in the event that our school is closed 

due to a Catastrophic fire danger. Further information can be found on the CFA’s website. 

• Action your family’s bushfire survival plan if your own triggers are met. Our school community may be spread out across many areas and 

some families may be at higher risk than others. Your family’s safety is critical, so please let us know if you are actioning your bushfire     
survival plan and if your children will be absent on these days. 

• If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your family’s bushfire survival plan. 
 

You can find more information on emergencies, warnings and preparedness actions here: 

VicEmergency app – that can be downloaded on your android and iOS mobile devices 
VicEmergency Hotline (1800 226 226) 
Website https://emergency.vic.gov.au 
Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/vicemergency) 

Twitter (https://twitter.com/vicemergency) 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/bushfire-and-grassfire-preparedness/policy
https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/plan-prepare/before-and-during-a-fire/your-bushfire-plan
https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/schools/primary-schools/activities
https://emergency.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/vicemergency
https://twitter.com/vicemergency
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Walk To School 2023 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Join Mr Davies, Ms Grinsted and other teachers on Tuesday morning, October 

24th at 8:15am. 

Get Mum or Dad to drop you off at the front grassed area of the Tyabb Fly Inn 

and walk to school with us. 

Mums and Dads are welcome to join us as well. 
** please note if the weather is poor on the morning of this walk, Mr Davies will be there but will be      

directing people to head to school** 

Walk to School is back for 2023 and we can’t wait to get walking, riding and scooting to and from school!   

Every October, Walk to School encourages Victorian primary school kids to walk, ride or scoot to and from 

school. It’s a great way to help students learn healthy habits and achieve the recommended 60 minutes of 

physical activity, every day.  

Along with the health benefits, walking to school has benefits for the whole community. It reduces traffic 

congestion, saves on parking, helps us connect with family and friends and even saves the environment! 

There are so many great reasons to participate in Walk to School this October.  

On Tuesday 24th October a number of staff members will be meeting any students who want to participate 

in the Walk To School program at the front of the Tyabb Fly Inn. It is very important that students who are 

participating in this event arrive at the meeting point AT 8:15am . If you arrive any later than this, we will be 

gone and you will need to be driven to school. 

By walking to school with us your name will go into a draw to possibly win one of the 3 prizes that will be on 

offer. The winners will be announced at the next assembly. 

  

  

    2023 WALK TO SCHOOL 
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Get your Colour on, Tyabb Primary is    

hosting a Colour Explosion Fun Run! 
 

Colour Explosion Fun Run will be on Thursday 2nd November from 2:00 to 3:30pm. 

Not only are we hosting an awesome Colour Explosion Fun Run, but Students can also order 
up to a total of 5 prizes based on their donations received. They can even mix and match! 

Students have received a sponsorship book with instructions on setting up their cybersafe, 
online fundraising profile at www.australianfundraising.com.au. This is an entirely online 
fundraiser; all cash donations must be converted to online donations to redeem your prizes. 

Extra Incentives to Fundraise! 

 Online Golden Coins – complete fun online tasks to redeem an extra $75 towards your 

prize credit. 

 Monty the Monstar’s Bonus Prizes – achieve milestones to unlock Monty’s bonus prizes. 

  $10,000 JB HI FI Spending Spree for one organisation’s highest fundraising student – it 

could be you! 

 Our school will win an extra $5,000 if we have the highest average fundraised amount 

per student in 2023. 

 A Play Station 5 Gaming Bundle – see your child’s sponsorship booklet for more! 

For more information, please contact the office at (03) 5977 4584. 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday 10th November– 9.30am – 10.30am 
Small group sessions  
Bring your favourite teddy friend 
 
Thursday 16th  November— 9.30am – 10.30am 
Colour Day – wear your favourite colour 
 
Wednesday 29th November—9.30am – 10.30am 
Children will be in their actual grades/teacher  
Super Hero’s Day – dress up as your favourite super hero or 
book character 
 
State Orientation Day - Tuesday 12th December from 9:15-10:45am. 
Children will once again be in their grades with their actual teacher during this session.  
(Grade lists will be on display outside of classrooms).  
 
START OF SCHOOL 2024 
• Monday 29th January is a Whole School Pupil Free Curriculum Day  
• Students in grade 1-6 return Tuesday 30th January 
• FIRST DAY FOR PREPS THURSDAY 1ST February 
• PREPS DO NOT ATTEND ON WEDNESDAYS UNTIL AFTER THE LABOUR DAY WEEKEND   
           (PUBLIC HOLIDAY MONDAY 11TH MARCH 2024) 

What’s Happening  

Term 4 

Friday 20th October School Disco 

Monday 23rd October School Assembly 

Monday 23rd October School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 24th October Walk to School Day 

Thursday 2nd November Colour Explosion Fun Run 

Monday 6th November Common Practice Day— Student Free Day 

Tuesday 7th November Melbourne Cup Day 

Friday 10th November Prep 2024 Transition Session 1—Favourite Teddy 

Saturday 11th November Remembrance Day 

Monday 13th November School Assembly 

Thursday 16th November Prep 2024 Transition Session 2—Colour Day 

Thursday 16th November District Triathlon—Selected Students 

Tuesday 21st November Junior Sports Prep—2 

Wednesday 22nd—26th November HPV 

Monday 27th November School Assembly 

Monday 27th November School Council Meeting 

Wednesday 29th November Prep 2024 Transition Session 3—Super Hero Day 

Camp Name Dates 

Grade 3 

Briars Camp 

TBA 

Grade 4   

Phillip Island 

Wed 20th—22nd March   

Grade 5   

Rumbug 

TBA 

Grade 6   

Woorabinda 

Mon   5th—9th   February 
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PA Zahli 

PB Mackenzie 

PC Emily 

1A Rupert 

1B Ted 

1C Isabelle 

2A Ava 

2B Aiden 

2C Max 

3A on camp 

3B on camp 

4A Will 

4B Linc 

4C Jordan 

5A Lylah 

5B Darcy 

6A Alarah 

6B Heidi 
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    Classroom Capers Grade 3 



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 19th October 2023  Page 8 

    
 
 

 

Curriculum Corner 
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Specialists Snippets     

Congratulations Juliette. Winner of 

the Archibald Junior prize at M.P.R.G. 
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ART 

Grade three and four have been sewing turtles using felt. Miss Wright has gone a little cross-eyed helping to 
thread needles but it was worth it when you see the gorgeous results! 

 

 

  

  

Specialists Snippets     

Physical Education 

On Wednesday 18th October, Blake and Paige competed at the Regional Athletics held at Casey Fields. It 

was a beautiful day with the sun shining and a perfect day for competing. Blake competed in the High 

Jump event and Paige competed in the 200m. 

Blake did a fantastic job, making it to the 4th round of jumps at the height of 1.2m. Paige ran an           

outstanding 200m race breaking away from the pack on the last 100m to finish 1st overall in her heat and 

placing 4th overall out of the 16 runners. 

Both students should be super proud of their efforts as the Tyabb community are. 

Congratulations and well done to you both. 
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October 

PREP 
Toby 
Jacob 
Isabel 
Parker 
Mason 
Cooper 

GRADE ONE 
Olivia 
Levi 

Aysha 
GRADE TWO 

Jemma 
Ava 

Addie 
Riley 
Jenny 
Scout 
Sayla 

GRADE THREE 
Lacey 
Indy 

Ariana 
Ed 

Jack 
Tyson 

Audrey 
Jy 

 GRADE FOUR 

Lakyn 
Deegan 
Emily 

Kiahna 
Callan 

GRADE FIVE 
Luella 

Zane 
Darcy 

Ryder 

GRADE SIX 

Chase 
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Community News 


